Finance Committee Minutes for

Tuesday, March 7, 2007

Room 5 

Present:  Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Mastascusa, Mr. Casazza, Mr. Kelliher, 
Mr. Westervelt, (7:50), Ms. Hurlbut, and Mr. Jones, Sr.
Absent:  Mr. Hoadley 
Guests:  Mr. Balukonis, Town Administrator and Mr. Mauceri, Selectmen

Chair called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM 

Mr. Balukonis handed out a sheet listing the top 50 salaries and Calendar 2006 and Annual Salary for teachers starting 9/1/06.

Members reviewed and voted on Warrant Articles from the Draft Warrant (pink) dated 3/7/07.

MR. JONES, SR. MOVED TO RECOMMEND ARTICLES 1 – 11.  MS. HURLBUT SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED:  7-0.

MS. HURLBUT MOVED TO APPROVE THE TRANSFER AS OUTLINED IN ARTICLE 15, AMEND FY2007 Budget.  MR. WOLPIN SECONDED THE MOTION.  MS. HURLBUT WITHDREW THE MOTION.

MS. HURLBUT MOVED TO RECOMMEND THE PAYMENT OF $780.37 FOR PRIOR YEAR BILLS UNDER ARTICLE 14.  MR. CASAZZA SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED 7-0.
MR. WOLPIN MOVED TO RECOMMEND ARTICLE 17 RESCIND BOND AUTHORIZATIONS, SECONDED BY MS. HURLBUT.  VOTED 7-0.
Members decided to hold off on voting on Articles 12, 13, 16, 18, 19, 20, 21, & 22 until Town Meeting.  They also wanted to hold off on Articles 23-28 until late April.
Mr. Mauceri reviewed the three scenarios that the School Dept. has proposed – the Balance Budget, Carry Forward Budget, and the Level Services Budget.
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Additional Ch. 70 money of $270,000 will be going to the schools.  Mr. Jones, Sr., questioned the amount of the Cherry Sheet.  He was told that the amount isn’t known 
right now.  Mr. Mauceri advised that Mr. Hanlon has told him that funds from the J. T. Project for FY08 & FY09 have come in already.
Mr. Casazza reported, as the liaison to the Library, that they feel they were cut back $7,900.  The copier requested by the CPC was not recommended by the Town Administrator and he said the Conservation Commission is concerned that the Revolving Funds may not sustain the Agent and the Administrator’s salary much longer.

MS. HURLBUT MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 2/20/07, WITH A CORRECTION TO THE THIRD PARAGRAPH.  MR. CASAZZA SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED 8-1, MR. WESTERVELT ABSTAINED.

MS. HURLBUT MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 2/06/07, SECONDED BY MR. CASAZZA.  VOTED:  9-0.

Ms. Hurlbut explained to members that CPC has been advised from the state that there is an available grant in the amount of $150,000 to towns who can provide expedited permitting on a specific parcel.  Mr. Balukonis said he would look into it with Ms. Griffin. 

MR. WOLPIN MOVED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING, MR. JOHNSON  SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED:  Unanimously.
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM.  The next meeting is posted for March 20, 2007, at 7:00 PM.

Approved _________________________    Dated________________   
